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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, February 14, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Station.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  The roll was called; present were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with three corrections.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
Public Input

Frank Harmon and Kelly McClain were present from Ohio Insurance Services Agency to answer any questions the Board may have a new health insurance proposal.  Trustee Johnson did not think the nineteen percent increase in the current plan was a good option.  Mr. Harmon explained the proposed plan would drop the cost by ten percent by moving to a higher liability plan (from $1,000/$3,000 up to $3,000/$9,000) since the township has not hit that level of increased exposure in the past.  Harmon stated most entities are on the proposed plan.  Last year several employees hit the HRA fund limit, and even so the township only spent $6,600 of its $74,000 exposure limit in the HRA program.  Harmon suggested if performance is good, then increase the deductible to save premium costs.  He bid out the township’s current plan to other carriers for pricing; many can’t compete and some still haven’t responded.  Trustee Johnson told Mr. Harmon he would like him to shop rates again.
General discussion continued on insurance reform changes and Trustee Garrett asked Harmon why the premiums continue to increase every year.  Mr. Harmon stated to some degree insurance profits are increasing.  But he also said the industry used to have the 80/20 major medial plans where people only hit their deductibles.  Then PPO and HMO plans came along with co-pays and patients stopped asking what costs were.  Costs of tests and prescriptions increased for insurance to cover.  Now there are more baby-boomers, older Americans, more weight problems and more specialized doctors.  The smaller, family doctors are fewer.  About seventy percent of claims today are considered lifestyle claims, which are increasing about twelve percent per year.  Different options are available now for insurance savings that focus on prescription costs and wellness programs.  Harmon stated he will prepare savings options information for the Board.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to change the township insurance plan to the $3,000/$9,000 deductible plan through Medical Mutual of Ohio.  Vote: 3-0.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to name Todd Cooper as the Board’s designee for the health plan.  Vote: 3-0.
Old Business

Trustee Johnson discussed making a decision on the phone systems for the new township building.  DataTalk’s system would be $20/phone/month on top of monthly line charges.  He said it would be better to convert twenty phones to an internet system for one-time $5,000 total with no monthly charges.  Mr. Johnson received a bid from Steve at Stavros Technologies for another voiceover IP internet based phone system at $150/piece plus $45 per line.  For ten phones and two lines at the new building, the cost would be about $1,500 total.  Phone messages could be retrieved anywhere and even converted into mp3 format and listened through email.  Mr. Garrett moved to purchase refurbished phones and set up two lines through Stavros Technologies.  Vote: 3-0.
A change order was presented for a stove outlet for the township building’s kitchen.  Trustee Johnson is opposed to having a stove (and expensive commercial safety hood) in the building; Trustee Koch is in favor.  Discussion was held on the usage of the building and kitchen by the community.  Trustee Garrett does not like the idea of taking tax dollars and using for commercial (rental) use.  Johnson stated if there is a need for a stove in the future, it would be cheaper to run the line later than now.  Resident, Frank Niday, commented the Board needs to decide what to do and the building should be open for the community to use.  Restrictions for use were discussed and will be gathered from area townships.  Firefighter, Micah Werling, mentioned there are ovens available with no stovetop – alto-shaams.  There is no problem with a stove under zoning or county building code, but state fire code says no stoves without a commercial safety hood for grease-laden vapors.  If a building/kitchen is not used for commercial/resale use, can have residential appliances.  What defines commercial?  There are differences in interpretation of the state fire code which need to be clarified.  Trustee Koch moved to accept the change order for the kitchen stove outlet at the new building.  Motion died for lack of second.  Building usage discussion tabled.  
There is a new project manager at the township building named Tony.  The Board is impressed with his attention to the project.  Trustee Johnson and Chief Cooper met with Mr. Rucker from National Contracting last Saturday.  They showed him there was no level spot in the concrete and so the concrete was ground Monday and Wednesday.  Exterior doors were re-hung, damaged timbers were replaced, and glass is being hung in the top section.  The new completion date is estimated to be March 22, 2011.  

Discussion was held on specifications for a tennis court advertisement.  The specs cannot be used from a company that may bid or work on the project, and the county prosecutor’s office advised to have specs drawn by a design architect.  Mr. Johnson plans to discuss the process with Mr. Betts.
The sewer line to the new building was scoped and it was found the line needs flushed.  Water in the tank is from the tank not being seated properly together by Facemyer during construction.

It was mentioned the sewer plant project near Moore and Dublin Roads is still owned by Don Kenny’s company and the county commissioners will not transfer the project over to the county until complete.  

Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, stated a letter will go out by the end of the week to property owners on Riverside Drive saying their new home is non-compliant.  The property was sold by Mr. Fenstermaker and a new home was built on the property.  The non-compliance issue was brought to the zoning department’s attention, so the new homeowners will have to file with the Board of Zoning Appeals to seek approval for the home as built.

Chief Cooper announced the fire department’s 2010 Expedition sustained about $2,500 in damage to the windshield and bumper during the ice storm cleanup.  The windshield has been repaired.

Cooper has also met with the Powell YMCA and is trying to get discount information for Concord residents to attend YMCA camps at Concord Park.  Trustee Garrett noted he only supports the camp program at Concord Park if fifty percent of participants are from our township.  He wants this included in the camp contract and if Concord participation is below fifty percent, it becomes the Board’s decision to approve the camp.  This will encourage the YMCA to market the program to Concord residents.  Fiscal Officer Davis provided address information to the YMCA so they can do township mailings.
The property at 6455 Brodie Boulevard is now under home construction and almost roofed.

New Business

Road salt will continue at the same price per ton even though our bid contract amount has already been used.

Trustee Garrett turned in the township road 2011 improvement estimates to the Delaware County Engineer’s Office.
Fisher Tree Service was hired to help with tree cleanup from the ice storm.

The township inventory as of January 31, 2011 was presented to the Board.

Fiscal Officer Davis noted she has met with three different office furniture suppliers for the new township building.  Further discussion tabled.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #846-859, voids 7528 & 7565, 7599-7638, all totaling $331,293.31.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business, Trustee Garrett moved to adjourn.  Trustee Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes
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